473%@Z&7/

Octoher 9, 1990

Utilities and Transpertation Commission

Chandler Plaza Building F¥-11

1300 South Evergreen Park DrSW EUNTHET g0
Olympia, WA 98504

Commissioners:

This letter contains comments with regards to pmpased rules regulatmg
pnvately—awned telephane and operator services.

I have used privately-owned telephones several times without realizing what
they were, 1he cnly way I found out about their ownership was when the bill
came,

Usually, this involves a credit card call to a local number. When Idon't havea
quarter, [ can use my 1S West card to make a local call. US West charges hhe for
this service. Privately-owned c:ampames charge up to $2.05 for the same service,

In some cases, the owner of the phone is not the same company that services it
orbills for it. In one instance, [ had to call three mmpanies before [ got to the
owWner.

Alsa, some owners or billers do not even know from the phone number where
the phone is located. Since I use a lot of public phones, I wanted to know which
ones to avoid. In one case, [ attempted to call the owner of a phone identified on
my US Westbill. The billing company which answered could not even fell me
what city the phone was in, much less where it was located.

I've complamed to the UTC's consumer affairs staff and had the charges for
some of these calls reversed. But cbviously, these companies are going to charge
whatever they can get away with.
Ibelieve it's h1gh time for the rules you ‘e pmpcsed In addition, I'd like ta
prapose that privately-owned telephones be required to display large sigange at
the telephone site which gives the following information:

- the fact that the phone is pn'vateiy awned;

- the owner and/or servicer, if that's a different company;
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- a number fo call to complain shout rates or ask fora refund.
i quy support your efforts to rein in these peaple.

Sm;erel},

W«»\

Dean S. Joh
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